

Tentory Times



27 October 1958

BI-MONTHLY Post Meetings will continue. That's the result of a vote taken at the last meeting. Less than 5% of our members, 27 the count, were present to pass on this important issue. The resolution for discontinuing one meeting raised considerable discussion. Wayne M. Davis led the force against the move made by Past Commander HERB DREW. When COMMANDER DICK LENSETH made the tally it was 14 against and 12 for one-amonth meetings.

TURNOUT seemed to a high point in the discussion. That is how to get more of you to take an active part in Post programs - at meetings and functions sponsored by the Post. YOUR ideas in this direction are invited by the Post Commander, the Executive Committee and the Committee Chairmen. Submit them in person, by mail or by 'phone.

COMING EVENTS for which you should mark your calendar: Post meetings on Monday, November 3 and Monday, November 17; Executive Committee meeting, to which you're always invited, Monday, November 10; and County Committee Meeting to be held at Blanchard Post on Tuesday, November 25.

SOCIAL EVENTS: Harvest Ball on Saturday, November 22nd; Tinsel Ball for the Christmas Season on Saturday, December 6th; and don't say we didn't remind you early enough to make your reservations for the New Year's Eve Party at the Post on Wednesday, December 31st.

INITIATION is in store for several score of members who joined Blanchard Post this Past Year. Membership Chairman STANLEY KLETT is working at contacting those due for this formality in order to have them present at the meeting on November 3rd. In the event he hasn't contacted you for this function, let this serve as your notice.

49 STARS may not be in it but the film, "Stars & Strips on Display", purchased by the Post last year for public service events will be shown at the November 17th meeting. It will be one of two films shown as added features for the regular meeting.

VETERANS DAY observance by the Post this year will be marked by a contribution the Post is making in arranging for the showing of the "Stars & Stripes" film at school assemblies. Past Commander DREW is handling the arrangements.

DISTINCTION unknowingly came to the Post last month in the American Legion Magazine. The article "They call it Drinking Water" was authored by Blanchard Legionnaire Robert Reinow and his wife, Leona.

VOTE of thanks to JIM FANNING for painting the kitchen wall.

BAR-B-QUES on October 4th and 25th netted the Post a small profit and lots of fun for those who attended: about 65 at the first affair and nearly 100 at the second, held jointly with the Auxiliary. We salute Chairman JORGENSON for a fine job in handling the arrangements for both affairs and a deep bow to his co-chairman, FRANCES HYNDS, for her aid on the co-venture.

BOWLERS set your sights on the 10th. N.Y. State American Legion tournament coming to Albany next Spring. CHARLES WILEY and WALTER BERRY are making arrangements for Blanchard Post participation.

Your Editor, Al Woehrle